
         APPENDIX B 
 
Minimum Revenue Provision (MRP) Policy Statement 2022-23 
 
Council is recommended to approve the following: 
 

 The Authority’s MRP policy has been amended for 2022/23 following a 
comprehensive review of MRP charges and methodology. This updated policy 
reflects the new MRP calculation methods to be implemented. 

 

 For supported capital expenditure incurred before 1st April 2008, the Authority 
will apply the Asset Life Method using an annuity calculation over 50 years. 
 

 Unsupported borrowing will be subject to MRP under option 3 of the guidance 
(Asset Life Method), which will be charged over a period which is reasonably 
commensurate with the estimated useful life applicable to the nature of the 
expenditure. For example, capital expenditure on a new building, or on the 
refurbishment or enhancement of a building, will be related to the estimated 
life of that building. An annuity method will be used for the MRP calculation on 
a weighted average basis. 
 

 The interest rate applied to the annuity calculations will reflect the market 
conditions at the time and will for the current financial year be the Authority’s 
weighted average borrowing rate. 
 

 The following table gives an indication of the useful asset lives of different 
categories of assets/capital expenditure type, and hence the period over 
which MRP will be charged. 
 

Capital Expenditure incurred on: 
Estimated Asset 
Life for MRP 
purposes 

Construction of new buildings 40 – 60 years 

Disabled Facilities Grants – Stairlifts 5 years 

Disabled Facilities Grants – Bathrooms/Major 
Adaptations 

20 years 

Enhancement and refurbishment of land and buildings 10 years 

Refuse vehicles 7 years 

Other vehicles, plant and equipment 5 – 7 years 

Other capital grants 5 years 

IT Systems 2 - 5 years 

 

 MRP in respect of assets acquired under Finance Lease will be charged at a 
rate equal to the principal element of the annual lease rental for the year in 
question. 

 

 MRP Overpayments - The MRP Guidance allows that any charges made in 
excess of the statutory minimum revenue provision (MRP), i.e., voluntary 



revenue provision or overpayments, can be reclaimed in later years if deemed 
necessary or prudent. In order for these sums to be reclaimed for use in the 
budget, this policy must disclose the cumulative overpayment made each 
year. There were no VRP overpayments up to 31st March 2022. 

 
    
 


